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FREYSTROP COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MOBDAY 12th NOVEMBER 2018

Present. Councillors D. Thomas, E. Utting, R. John, R. Harries. County Councillor M. John,
C. Griffith (Clerk)

             The Chair, Cllr D. Thomas called the meeting to order and asked all present to stand in 
silence as a mark of respect and to commemorate the 100th Anniversary of the end of World War 1.

      1.APOLOGIES.  Councillors D. Harries, G. Hughes.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS.  None declared.

3. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC.
No questions had been submitted.

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING.
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15th October 2018 were passed as a true record.
Proposed by Cllr R. John and seconded by Cllr Utting.

5. MATTERS ARISING.
Will be discussed under the various headings.

6. CORRESPONDENCE.
1. Hywel Dda.                                              Launch of NHS111 telephone line.
2. Clerks & Councils Direct.                        Newsletter.
3.Community Speedwatch.                          Newsletter and update.
4.PLANED.                                                  Forum on Building Community Wealth.
5.One Voice Wales.                                       Training on GDPR
6. Paul Davies.AM.                                       Newsletter.
7. PLANED.                                                  Forum on Community Building Network.
8. One Voice Wales.                                      Newsletter.
9. HSBC.                                                       Request for update of records.

7. HIGHWAYS & RIGHTS OF WAY.
Moorland Road.
Cllr Thomas said that following on from the matters raised by members of the public at the 
last meeting he had sent a note to the business premises on Moorland Road pointing out the 
problems raised by residents. He had also written to PCC asking them to mark Slow on the 
road and erect signs as a matter of urgency.
Cllr M. John said that all parties had been made aware of the issues.
Cllr Thomas said there a loose manhole cover near Maddox Moor which had been reported 
to PCC. 
Layby near Puddleduck.  Cllr Thomas said he had visited the location but due to the adverse 
weather had not spoken to the lady who had raised the issue. Cllr R. John proposed that a 
dustbin should be placed at the location. This was agreed. The Clerk would email PCC with 
the request. (Copy to Cllr M. John.)
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       8.PLANNING MATTERS.
       01/0354/PA.  Retrospective variation to conditions for property at Poplar Meadows.

       9. VILLAGE HALL.
Cllr Thomas said that he applied to Welsh Water for a grant towards the Village Hall and the 
hall had been awarded £250. He proposed that the money be used for replacing the four 
heaters in the hall. This was agreed by the meeting.
Bank Accounts.
Current Account.               £2431.35
Deposit Account.               £1597.17
Insurance payment of £621.79 had not yet been taken out of the total.
Cllr Thomas said that a handyman had been engaged to clean the leaves around the hall.
And that there was a new booking for Friday evenings from 23/11/18 until Christmas.

10. CEMETERY.
Cllr Thomas said that the signs which had been promised had still not been delivered and 
fitted.

11. PLAYING FIELD.
Cllr Thomas said that the quotation for the drainage work at the playing field had been 
prepared by a local contractor at the request of Welsh Water.

12. FINANCIAL MATTERS
Cllr Thomas that following on from the request from Patch for a donation, he proposed that 
the following donations be made.
Patch.                                                       £50.00
St Justinians Church.                               £100.00
Bethel Congregational Church.               £100.00
This proposal was seconded by Cllr R. John and agreed by the meeting.

     
13. COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT.

Cllr M. John said that Christmas refuse collection list had been published by PCC and he
said that the community council should encourage residents to register with My Account
at PCC which would enable them to have the latest information.
2nd home premium tax.
 Cllr John said that fifty per cent of the amount collected was for the provision of 
affordable housing and that PCC were now in a position to start building houses. They 
would to start  building at Solva, Llangwm and Fishguard.
Remembrance Day.
Cllr John said that Freystrop was to be congratulated on the display.

14. MEMBERS REQUESTS.
No matters raised.

15. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING.
The next meeting will be held on Monday 14th January 2018

                          



                      


